Minutes of the meeting of the NKU Rally Obedience Commission 29th June 2023

The meeting took place on Skype 29th June 18:00 – 20:00.

Present

Ida Lindgren, Sweden Brian Binnerup, Denmark Tytti Lintenhofer, Finland Solveig Zetterstrøm, Norway

Absent

No one

1. Opening of the meeting

Tytti Lintenhofer opened the meeting and welcomed the delegates.

2. Approval of the minutes of the last teams meeting

The minutes were approved.

3. Approval of the agenda

The agenda were approved.

4. Regulation update according the decision of the NKU executive committee

The sentence regarding the entry fee covering 50% of the cost have been taken out of the regulations – the entry fee is set to 150 euros. All parties agreed to this.

It was decided that there will not be any other changes to the regulations to avoid them having to be re-approved, which also means that agreement on the last meeting to put in sentence regarding a 48 hours deadline for a reserve to take the place of team member will not be added to the regulations after all.

5. Rally Obedience Championship 2023 updates

Solveig mentions that the Norwegian group is working on the championship as planned (November 17'th to 19'th 2023).

There were no questions regarding the championship to Solveig.

It was decided to have a physical committee meeting at the championship on Saturday evening after the competition.

6. Rally Championship 2025

The Danish Rally Committee suggests the date October 24'th to 26'th 2025 for the Nordic Championship 2025 to be held in Ringsted, Denmark.

It was discussed what the optimal gap in time would be between the Nordic Championship and the World Championship. It was agreed that the committee members go back to the national Rally committee to hear their opinions before deciding if this date is to be accepted.

It will be decided on the next meeting if this date can be accepted or not.

7. Miscellaneous

Ida mentions that she is trying to get a decision on a date for the Championship in Sweden in 2024.

The next meeting was decided to be on August 10'th, and another date on August 31'st was agreed on, in case something comes up on the FCI meetings on the 18'th to 20'th of August. The latter date is only reserved in case there is a need for it.

8. Closing of the meeting

Tytti thanked all of the members for a good meeting.

Brian Binnerup